
KETCHIKAN GATEWAY BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT BOARD OF EDUCATION
AGENDA STATEMENT

No.8 d.

MEETING OF January 10, 2024

ITEM TITLE:

CONSENT CALENDAR REVIEWED BY:

Motion to approve the Tiny Homes grant
application

[X] Superintendent
[X] Finance
[X] Administration

SUBMITTED BY: Melissa Johnson, Deputy Superintendent, 907 247 2109

APPROVED FOR SUBMITTAL: Michael Robbins, Superintendent, 907 247 2109

SUMMARY STATEMENT:
The School Board is being asked to approve the application and acceptance of a Tiny Homes grant.

ISSUE:
Per Board Policy 3291, School Board approval is required for grant applications exceeding $5,000. Each
year the District submits applications for the award of formula state and federal continuation grants.

BACKGROUND:
Alaska's middle and high school students aspiring to pursue careers in construction face challenges in
accessing robust and immersive Career and Technical Education Programs of Study (CTEPS). To
address this, our proposal aims to strengthen an existing CTEPS or develop a new one, specifically
focusing on construction education. We propose the implementation of a Tiny Home Construction Project.
While we have the necessary materials, equipment, and hand tools, a crucial obstacle is the lack of an
affordable platform for constructing these homes. Therefore, we are seeking a grant of
$23,458.70 to purchase and ship two 18-foot trailers specifically designed, built, and certified for
use as tiny home platforms.

RECOMMENDATION:
Approval of the Tiny Homes grant application.

ATTACHMENTS:
● Tiny Homes grant application

FISCAL NOTE:
N/A

RECOMMENDED ACTION (Only if not approved as part of the Consent Calendar):
“I move that the Board of Education approve the Tiny Homes grant application in the amount of $23,
458.70”





Need Statement: 

Tiny Home Project: 

Alaska's middle and high school students aspiring to pursue careers in construction face challenges 
in accessing robust and immersive Career and Technical Education Programs of Study (CTEPS). To 
address this, our proposal aims to strengthen an existing CTEPS or develop a new one, specifically 
focusing on construction education. We propose the implementation of a Tiny Home Construction 

Project. While we have the necessary materials, equipment, and hand tools, a crucial obstacle is the 
lack of an affordable platform for constructing these homes. Therefore, we are seeking a grant of 
$23,458.70 to purchase and ship two 18-foot trailers specifically designed, built, and certified for 
use as tiny home platforms. 

Strengthening one of the Construction pathways at the Ketchikan High School: 

In response to the pressing need for a more dynamic and career-oriented learning environment, our 
construction-focused Career and Technical Education Program of Study (CTEPS) aims to provide 
Alaska's middle and high school students with hands-on experience in the construction industry. 
Our vision is to facilitate the construction of small homes, ideally on land donated by the city and 
borough, offering students a lifelike setting to gain practical knowledge and skills. However, existing 
scheduling constraints limit the feasibility of on-site learning during the standard SB-minute class 
periods. This portable stand will enable the Tiny Home Construction Project to be efficiently 
relocated for subsequent classes, overcoming logistical challenges associated with fixed 
construction sites. The mobility of the stand ensures flexibility in scheduling and maximizes the 
utilization of limited class periods, offering students a dynamic and adaptable learning environment 
for hands-on construction experiences. 

Collaboration with Local Partners: 

In our pursuit of the CTE grant for Tiny Homes, our proposal places paramount emphasis on 
collaboration, recognizing that true success lies in strong partnerships. To fortify our commitment 
to cultivating a dynamic and career-focused construction learning environment, we envision a 
robust collaboration with key local entities, including the Ketchikan Indian Community, the Local 
Home Builders Association, and the Local International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers. This 
expanded network of collaborators brings a wealth of expertise and perspectives to the table, 
enabling us to significantly elevate our curriculum. Our commitment to collaboration extends 
further, with a particular emphasis on engaging professional construction experts and electricians 
who guide and mentor the youth in constructing tiny homes. This approach ensures that our 
program is not isolated but an integral and thriving part of an ecosystem that benefits students, 
partners, and the community at large. 

Effective Work-Based Learning Options: 

We recognize the importance of work-based learning experiences in fostering practical skills. The 
proposed program will integrate effective work-based learning options, allowing students to apply 
their construction knowledge in real-world scenarios. This hands-on approach will be a cornerstone 
of the CTEPS, providing students with a lifelike and career-oriented environment. 

Alignment with Workforce Needs: 

Our initiative seeks to align CTE opportunities with local or regional workforce needs. By focusing 
on construction education and involving industry partners in curriculum development, we aim to 
bridge the gap between classroom learning and the skills demanded by the local job market. 
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